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Turning now to our Finances, as at 31 March 2007, our net asset value was $12.3 billion, including
five capital injections totalling $10 billion from the Government since 2002. Our cash and bank
balances were $7.9 billion. However, we estimate that, in the five years from 1 April 2007, we will be
spending some $30 billion on implementation of our ambitious urban renewal plans. We also note that
the improving property market conditions over the past few years have increased our costs of
property acquisition and with it, our financial exposure. Apart from continuing to exercise prudent
financial management and striving to achieve good value for money in our activities and to make
good use of available funds, we envisage that we will still need external financing, such as bank

borrowings, during this period.

Over the past three years, the Authority has been under the able leadership of our Board
Chairman, Mr Edward Cheng, who will be greatly missed now that he has retired from the Board.
On behalf of Management and staff, I must offer him our most sincere thanks for his guidance and
advice. Assuming the Chairmanship from 1 May 2007, we are very fortunate to have Mr Barry
Cheung, an energetic and knowledgeable “old hand” in urban renewal who has been a member of

the Board since 1995 when we were still the Land Development Corporation.

Apart from Mr Cheng, a number of experienced Board members have also retired, namely, Professor
Cecilia Chan, Mrs Peggy Lam and Miss Maria Tam. For their dedication and guidance during the first
six years of URA’s operation, we again offer our most sincere appreciation. We would also like to
thank the Honourable Alan Leong for his advice during his membership of the Board, and two ex
officio Board members, Mr Bosco Fung and Mr Patrick Lau who have retired from the Government
and hence from our Board for their much valued contributions. Lastly, we would like to register our

appreciation for all Members of the Board and Committees for their contributions during the year.

This has been a most challenging and eventful year for the Authority. The fact that we were able to
continue to move ahead with our very comprehensive urban renewal programme, which covers a
wide range of 4Rs activities, is very much due to the hard work and dedication of our Staff, many of
whom often have to perform under most stressful circumstances. I would like to thank them

whole-heartedly for their tireless efforts and valuable contributions.

[ look forward to working together with all of you - our consultants, the Government, joint venture
partners and other relevant stakeholders in our community, in the coming year to take forward our

vision for renewing and uplifting the quality of the urban living environment of Hong Kong.

Billy LAM Chung-lun
Managing Director
31 July 2007
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